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The Cabinet paper seeks Cabinet’s agreement that the 
additional funding needed for this Programme to account for the 
small number of people who will be financially disadvantaged 
from the main benefit increase will be met from the existing 
Transitional Assistance appropriation as there is sufficient 
funding available in this appropriation. Treasury support this 
approach.  

Winter Energy 
Payment increase 

As part of the Recovery package, Cabinet also agreed that the 
annual rates of WEP payments for 2020 will be: 

• $900 for single people with no dependent children  
• $1,400 for couples or single people with dependent 

children.  
 

This will mean that the weekly rate of WEP will be $40.91 for 
single people and $63.64 for couples. WEP will continue to be 
paid from 1 May to 1 October in 2020.   

Doubling the rate of WEP for the 2020 winter period is 
estimated to cost $480 million.  

As the increase to WEP is temporary, the rate of WEP will need 
to be decreased back to its current levels before the start of the 
winter period next year (1 May 2021). While the rate of WEP 
can be increased through an Order in Council, decreasing the 
rate requires amending the Social Security Act 2018. The 
legislative changes required to return WEP rates to their current 
settings will be done through an urgent bill that Inland Revenue 
is leading. This bill is planned to complete all House stages 
under urgency on 7 April 2020.  
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